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President     Fred Fischer         552-7570 – H      643-2263 -- O Ffisc49382@aol.com

Vice Pres.   John Meadows      846-4016 – H      841-2233 – O jmeadows@cmgsales.com

Treasurer    Eddie Burt  846-7130 -- H     eddieburt@carolina.rr.com
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       Jeff Estridge  846-8951 --H      536-3844 – O    MJE9936@aol.com
             613-0392 -- P
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Queen City Corvette Club (QCCC) newsletter is published monthly by volunteers and members of QCCC.
Subscription rates are free for members.  Guests can receive up to three months of newsletter issues, then are
removed from mailing list if they haven’t participated in any QCCC events.  QCCC does not accept any form of
advertising for newsletter publication.  Cost for postage and production is paid for through membership dues.
Membership list and financial data are not published for guest copies.  For change of address and all other QCCC
inquiries, write to: Queen City Corvette Club, P.O. Box 473072, Charlotte, NC 28247.
QCCC is sanctioned by the National Council of Corvette Clubs (NCCC), which has over 14,000 members in the
USA.  We are a non-profit club (501-C7) which raises money for and participates with various local children’s
charities.  Dues and donations are not tax deductible.  We strive to promote exciting, safe & fun ways to enjoy our
Corvettes.  We hold business meetings on the second Saturday of each month.  Our monthly business meeting
usually incorporates a social time afterwards.  Our socials are always fun and are focused around food & drink.
We’ve had swimming parties, bar-b-ques, cookouts, day trips and weekend trips.  We participate in mountain tours,
holiday parades and several homecoming parades at local area high schools.  We also participate with several sister
Corvette clubs in car shows, drag racing, and autocrossing.  After an initiation fee of $7.00, club dues are only
$8.00 a month, per family, and are to be paid quarterly.  These dues go to cover the costs of running the club,
mailing newsletters, and subsidizing the costs of our meetings.  Club officers serve as volunteers.  NCCC dues are
$30.00 a year.
To become a member of the QUEEN CITY CORVETTE CLUB, you must own a Corvette and attend at least
two (2) monthly business meetings within a six-month time period.  Express your wishes for membership during a
monthly business meeting, be voted in and begin paying dues.



November 25, 2000
Dear Fellow Members,

Thanksgiving has come and gone, we've all made it through another month. Onward to
Christmas!

Our trip to the mountains was interesting. Most sincere thanks go to JoAnn Heron and
Nancy Runnion for putting together a wonderful agenda. Although it rained, the hotel staff
had their own ideas about parking Corvettes (and room rates), the Indians had poor JoAnn
and a few others "held captive" (according to Jeff), and the casino was bursting at the seams
with patrons, QCCC attendees made the best of it! There was lots of laughter, camaraderie
and great stories to tell. In all, it was great fun and most memorable! If you missed it, you
missed a good time.

The November murder mystery was a major success, again. Although I didn't make it, I
understand that "Father" Charlie and his companion were a true 'hoot'! Apparently on their
way to the event, a supposed Priest and his girlfriend stopped by an Eckerd's to purchase
contraceptives. Can you imagine the look on the young Cashier's face as they approached
the register to check out? Ha!

On a more serious note, the club continues in great shape. We've got a wonderful Christmas
party coming up on December 9th and our plans for the January Banquet have been
completed. Be sure to read the notes on both in this month's newsletter. For the Banquet, get
your reservations (and checks) in early. The club is subsidizing more than half of the cost!
This is a great opportunity for a wonderful evening's entertainment and fellowship. Please
come!

Other big news - we've elected a new Board for 2001. Congratulations to incoming
directors: Greg Beavers, President; Priscilla Pelkey, VP Social; Kim Beavers, Secretary.
John Meadows will be our new VP of PR; Eddie Burt will continue as Treasurer; and I will
become VP. That's a full slate of Officers and we're ready to continue the excitement for
2001.

See you on the 9th for the Christmas party!
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VP SOCIAL REPORT
By

Nancy Runnion

841-2283

Well, here we are at that busy time of the year and I come along to make it even busier.

Our Christmas Party is December 9, 2000 at 6:30 p.m. at The Country Inn in
Matthews.  The address is 341 North Ames Street.  If you are coming down Monroe Road, turn left
on Ames Street. Continue until the end of the street and you are at the Inn.  If you are coming
through Matthews, turn left at the stop-light just past the police station.  This street deadends into
Ames.  Turn right on Ames Street.  As you come up on the porch turn left and enter the restaurant
through the last door.  Please remember to bring a $5.00 gift to exchange.  We will also have
entertainment from one of our members that should be very enjoyable.  I must give the restaurant an
accurate count by December 6.  Also, please bring your gifts for the needy families to the party.
Please email me if you plan on attending.  I really need to let the restaurant know how many
people will be coming.

On December 16 at 11:00 p.m. QCCC will start delivering our gifts to needy families.  Please call or
email me if you can go and help deliver gifts.  We will not be taking Corvettes this year.  We would
hope that several of you would volunteer.

OUR NEXT BIG EVENT IS THE PROM.  The prom will be held at the Wyndham Gardens Hotel
on January 20.  Following is a memo dealing strictly with the Banquet.



 Well, Thanksgiving is over and Christmas is fast approaching and at my house
that means things are pretty hectic ...I’m sure they are for all of you
too....please don’t forget about helping out with our families for Christmas this
year ...last time Nancy & I spoke about them ...she had 4 members left that had
not been chosen by our members for gifts & such........please talk to Nancy
....also anyone that’s interested in helping out on Christmas night at Good Ole
Days with the food & orphans ...let me know ...I’ve done this for 4 years now
...and it really makes you see Christmas in the REAL sense to see these kids.

Ok...enough preaching .....by now ...we’re almost thru with the parades for the
year....The Lake Wylie parade on the 2nd & the Belmont parade on the 12 are
the last of the year.   I really want to thank all those who participated in these
....we’ve done more parades this year than any other year in club history John
Meadows ...good luck next year ....

I also want to thank all of this years officers ....you’ve done a great job with the
club and it’s been my privilege to serve on this board with you.   All of you
should thank them too..Until you’ve served ...you have no idea the time &
energy it takes to keep this club going.

MERRY CHRISTMAS ......HAPPY HOLIDAYS  ....... SAVE THE WAVE
~~~~~~~~~~~~

JEFF, KRISTEN & MARC



Q U E E N   C I T Y   C O R V E T T E   C L U B  
 

2 0 0 1   A W A R D S   B A N Q U E T  
 

A nd    a n n u a l   p r o m 
 

J a n u a r y  2 0 ,  2 0 0 1  

The Queen City Corvette Club will be hosting its 2001 annual Awards Banquet and Prom on January 20, 2001 at the 
Wyndham Gardens Hotel located at 2600 Yorkmont Road, Charlotte, NC. 28208. The festivities will begin at 5:00 
pm with an open bar (2 drink tickets each) and hors-d’oeuvres. Dinner will then begin at 6:00 pm with the awards and 
door prize drawings  to immediately follow. Th e evening will conclude with dancing to the tunes of  our renowned 
DJ until 12:00++.  A cash bar will be available to those who wish to purchase your beverages after the ticket allot-
ment is utilized. Complimentary soft drinks will be available throughout the evening.  
The evening dinner buffet menu will consist of: 

• Caesar Salad, Tossed Garden Salad with Dressings  
• London Broil with Sauce Forestiere 
• Succulent Roast Pork Loin with Caramelized Bourbon Apples 
• Classically Sautéed Chicken Marsala with Roasted Walnuts  
 

   Rice Pilaf and 
     Roasted Garlic Red Potatoes 

                          Chef’s Selection of Fresh Seasonal 
                                Vegetables 
               Warm Dinner Rolls and Butter 
                      Coffee, Tea, and Milk 

          Chef’s Dessert Plate 
 

In order for everyone to thoroughly enjoy the evening, we have made arrangements with the Wyndham Hotel to re-
serve some rooms for those who wish to spend the evening. The rooms are $72.00 / room including breakfast and will 
be the responsibility of  each individual to secure with a credit card. Room reservations will be held until December 
31, 2000 at which time they will be released. An early check-in time will be available if  desired. Please verify with 
the hotel in advance.  
Starting at 1:00 in Nancy’ Runnion’s room there will be massages and also an opportunity to get your nails done. 
(Sorry ladies only). This is a great time for the ladies to spend time together with your Corvette pals, have some 
laughs, refreshments and gossip. Please let Nancy know in advance. 
 
The actual cost for each QCCC member is approximately $45.50 for this extraordinary extravaganza. However, the 
club is going to pick-up $25.50 each so the cost per individual will be only $20.00. Your check and reservations 
MUST  be  in to Eddie Burt no later than January 13, 2001 in order to secure your reservation. 
 
Remember this is our biggest and best function of the year and is designed to celebrate our outstanding club members 
and each ones contribution and commitment. 
In addition, the Wyndham will set –up a “Corvette Only” parking corral for us. 

 
Please contact Nancy Runnion at 841 -  2283 if you have any questions.  
We look forward to a GREAT TIME !!               R E M E M B E R  … … . . .  

 
  



Minutes from November 18, 2000 QCCC Officers Meeting

The November officers’ meeting was held at the home of Nancy and Bob Runnion and all board members
were in attendance. In addition Greg & Kim Beavers and Paul & Priscilla Pelkey were in attendance as quests
and newly elected 2001 board members.

The meeting was called to order by President Fred Fischer @ 7:00 pm.

Open club objectives were discussed. Electronic Newsletter is very near completion and in the
implementation stage. Member list will be up-dated as to who will receive the electronic version vs hard copies
to save club funds. Sponsorship Program, headed by Bob Bowen will most likely extend into 2001. Jon
Elliott is in contact with the Chevrolet Zone. A Standing Social Committee to be established to assist in
advance planning for the 2001 activities. Club Growth  has been extremely exciting during the 2000 year. The
limitation on club membership was discussed and it was decided that growth can be very healthy for the club
and will bring new and fresh ideas. No membership limits will be applied at this time. NCCC Membership
Alliance requires 50% of the club membership in order for QCCC to maintain an affiliation. Currently only 33
members have enrolled.

Charitable Programs  – QCCC is currently limited to $2,000/yr established by the Bylaws.  Some members
have voiced a question as to the charitable funds available. Eddie Burt will breakout dues and fund raising
money on the P&L statement showing the difference in charitable funds and regular funds.

Independent Insurance  – Eddie Burt received proposal for $275/yr, which covers all club members.  This
will provide more insurance at a lower price than the current NCCC insurance.  Eddie will request a contract
with an effective date of 12/1/00.

Christmas Party  will be 12/9 at 6:30 p.m. at the Country Inn in Matthews.  Dinner will be buffet.  Ken Watts
and group will perform.  Everyone should bring a $5 gift to be exchanged at the dinner.  A number will be
drawn during dinner for the gifts. Everyone who adopted a family member should bring his or her gifts that
night.  Gifts will be delivered to the families on Saturday, 12/16 from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Corvettes will
not be used for deliveries this year due to circumstances involving some locations. Kim, Priscilla and Nancy to
purchase food for each of the three families.

Jeff stated that there are 5 more parades this year.  They are Concord 11/18 (Larry & Lois will drive), Monroe
11/19 (Debbie and Chuck Grulich will drive), Mooresville 11/21 (Fred and Carolyn Lentz will drive), Lake
Wylie 12/2, 12:00 p.m. (need cars), and Belmont 12/12, Honeybees (need cars).

Banquet and Prom will be 1/20/01 at the Wyndham Garden Hotel.  Cost has increased 10-15% each year with
this year’s cost per person at $45.50.  The club will pay $25.50 and members will pay $20.00 per person.  The
hotel has given QCCC 3 rooms, which the individual board member will compensate, the cost back to the club
treasury.

Fred will take care of ordering the plaques.  Awards will be given to Male/Female Rookie of the Year,
Member of the Year, Past President, President’s Choice, and 1st, 2nd and 3rd place Points Winners.  Fred will
also present a slide show after dinner.

Nancy has taken care of the getting Silent Auction items and other awards, which will be awarded by raffle
ticket purchases.

Software compatibility among Board members was also discussed.  Since everyone does not have Windows
2000 it is best to send information in MS Word 97 format to be consistent with other members.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,    Kim Beavers



Minutes from the November Business Meeting

The November 11, 2000 QCCC business meeting was held at PJ’s Place.  Officers in
attendance were Fred Fischer, John Meadows, Eddie Burt, Nancy Runnion, and Jeff
Estridge.   Jane Burt was acting Secretary.

6:00 pm Fred thanked Rick & Lynn Blessing for opening their restaurant for our meeting.
He then announced that during dinner, Jeff & Nancy would count ballots to elect QCCC
officers for 2001.  Blank ballots were handed out to those who had not yet voted.  The
meeting was halted while everyone ate dinner.

7:15 pm  Fred reopened the QCCC Business Meeting and called on:

Jon Elliot – the New Car Dealer Association has asked 2 QCCC members to display their
classic Corvettes at the exhibit at the Convention Center this weekend.  Benny & Renee’s
1958 and John & Linda Meadows’ 1963!  He then had Marc Estridge pull 4 raffle tickets for
4 pair of tickets to the show.  Winners were Ronda Katzman, Larry deMontegre, Gary
Katzman, & Kay Herold.

Bob Denney – raffle tickets for a 2001 C5 are being sold by the National Corvette Museum
for $10 each.  The Museum depends on donations to operate.

Diane Branche – introduced Libby Sweat from the Children’s Attention Home, which is one
of five emergency shelters in SC for abused, abandoned, and neglected children.  They
helped 109 children last year and have had to turn away needy children.  However, next
year, they are expanding from 12 to 36 beds due to a donation of land.  They want to
provide an opportunity for children to be children rather than caretakers.  They depend on
donations.
Diane presented Libby with a basket of supplies and Fred presented her with a check from
QCCC for $1,500.

Fred presented a beautiful poster from CORSA to Jody Austin for increasing their sales of
CORSA exhaust systems within the Club.

Kim & David Lindsay of VECTOR SHIRTS – were in the back room with a display of
various items with the QCCC logo.  Check out their website.  They will be at our January
meeting.

Fred announced the 2001 Officers of QCCC:
President – Greg Beavers
Vice President - Fred Fischer
VP Social - Priscilla Pelkey
Treasurer - Eddie Burt
Secretary - Kim Beavers
Public Relations – John Meadows



! ! ! C O N G R A T U L A T I O N S ! ! ! Rookies of the Year & Club Member of the
Year will be announced at the Awards Banquet January 20, 2001.

New Members were voted in:  Robert Morgan, Randy Sherman

Visitors & prospective members were: Ron & Danielle Bar, John & Wendy Callahan,
Merrill Quintrell

Nancy Runnion - our Christmas Party/meeting will be December 9 at 6:30 at the Country
Inn in Matthews.  Each person should bring a $5 gift for the gift exchange among ourselves.
We will be providing Christmas gifts & dinners to 3 families of 8 this year.  See Nancy for
the names of family members and their Christmas lists.  Bring the gifts to the next meeting
or drop them off at Eddie Burt’s house.  One family has been homeless, so they need
household items as well.

Renee Frazier asked about accommodations for the Awards Banquet in January at the
Wyndham Gardens Hotel.  There are 30 rooms blocked off for QCCC members at $72 each.
There will be a hospitality room as well.  Check in time is 1:00 pm.  The hotel has offered 3
free rooms to the Officers who will reimburse the Club and reduce the cost of the banquet
dinners.  It is nice after a fun-filled evening of dining and dancing to take an elevator instead
of a freeway.  The price of the room also includes a breakfast buffet on Sunday morning.

Eddie Burt – the Treasury Report is in the newsletter.  Ask Eddie if you have any questions.

Jeff Estridge – there are several Thanksgiving/Christmas parades for us to attend – Concord
Sat 11/18, Monroe Sun 11/19, Mooresville Tues 11/21, Lake Wylie Sat. 12/2, & Belmont
Tues 12/12 in which we’ll carry the Honeybees.  Everyone is invited to come to PJ’s for
breakfast on Sundays at 9:00 in the back room, and dinner on Wednesdays at different
places – look for Jeff’s e-mail.  Contact Rick Witcher for North-end get-togethers.  Good
Ol’ Days Restaurant will be serving meals on Christmas Day to needy children if you’d like
to donate time or toys.

Tony Prior – has been instrumental in getting the QCCC newsletter distributed via
“driveway”.  If you can’t download the newsletter from our website, contact Tony at 821-
7250 or MPTP001@aol.com.  Tony’s brought his model of a Grand  Sport for us to drool
over.

Motion to accept the October minutes made, revised to read JANE Burt won a Jeep
Wrangler at Auto Fair, seconded, & passed

Bob Denney – brought up last month’s idea of a QCCC endowment or scholarship.  Fred
said the Board had discussed it and were concerned about the perpetual management it
would require.  We should all think about it and bring it up with next year’s Board.

Motion to adjourn made, seconded, and passed at 8: 15 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by Jane Burt.



Thanks QCCC for your generosity….

                



Thanks from the Saiers…

Date: 11/11/2000 10:57:22 AM Eastern Standard Time
From: TSaiers
To: FFisc49382
Dear Fred -
Please convey to the club our thanks for the beautiful flowers.
Thanks also for thinking of us during this time.  Tim is on the
mend and has received an excellent report from the pathologist.
The cancer was contained in the prostate and is gone!
We look forward to getting back to a meeting very soon.
Sincerely,    Tim & Karen Sai



Mountain Memories

  Jody "Two Step" Austin?

It's Miller Time!

Oh Steve, you're so Funny!

JoAnn doin' the Hokey
Pokey



Great to be with you again…..

Date: 11/11/2000 8:20:45 PM Eastern Standard Time

From: deerader@wirefire.com (DeVaughn Rader
To: ffisc49382@aol.com (Fred Fischer)

Hello Fred,

Connie and I have experienced many joys over our years of
"Corvetting".

Queen City Corvette Club is definitely one of these joys! You have
welcomed us to many of your events and activities with open arms.
Activities and fellowship is a time proven recipe for growth within
a club, not to mention a good time. QCCC has hit the nail on the
head in this department. Great club, great people!

Once again, thank you for extending an invitation to the "Northern
Chapter". We really enjoyed ourselves and are looking forward to
future shared activities. Everyone in attendance with us also agrees
with this sentiment.

DeVaughn (Dee) & Connie Rader
Pioneer Corvette

Lost and Found
Skip Koski loaned a family personal radio to someone on the Boone
Trip and it hasn't been returned, probably because Skip and Lynn left

the group early. If you were the borrower of Skip's Midland brand
radio, kindly contact him to arrange  for it's return.

 Tom Olinger







Embroidered Items 
           by Vector Shirts

       www.vectorshirts.com/QCCC.html


